To: Minturn Town Council

From: Jay Brunvand
Date: February 19, 2025
RE: Town Manager Update



March 5 Council Meeting

Staff is looking at having a work session to start the 3/5/25 meeting. This work session will start at 4:30 and dinner will be included. The session will cover the Minturn Townhome drainage and Taylor St Paving and will be presented by our Town Engineer, Jeff Spanel. This will allow Jeff to give a more complete picture of the two projects for the council and citizens.

MuniBilling Utility Billing System

We continue to assuage this, as with any new system I am finding minor tweaks that need to be made but all in all I am very happy. I am also working with Core and Main (previously Dana Kepner) who handles the radio tower and data collection process. Currently we receive a monthly data push from ERWSD that gives us the current read for the month. Having our own tower will allow us to access a lot more data to make the system more cohesive and useful. I have been pushing Core and Main to keep this on the front burner but we are looking at April or May, not the February or March I had hoped for and this date might change too. They are the only game in town and they are less responsive than I had desired.

Minturn Education Fund

The Minturn Education Fund committee has been busy getting the 2025 Scholarship program ready. Scholarship applications are available and all applications and associated requirements are due in by end of business on March 14, 2025!

Community Dinners

There have been two community dinners so far and the last one of the season is scheduled for Monday, March 10.

Eagle County Wildlife Round Table

I attended an Eagle County Wildlife Round Table meeting. During the meeting they reviewed the draft Decision Support Tool. During this meeting SG Group provided an update on the development of the Egle County decision support tool and provided a brief demonstration of the product. The demonstration allowed attendees to comment and ask questions. More information will be forthcoming, but it appears that this tool will allow the user the ability to view specific areas in the county to estimate impacts on the environment and wildlife when looking at developments and new trails before construction is actually begun.

Town Manager Search

I spoke with our KRW associate on how the town manager search is progressing. She stated all is going well and they/we currently have 10 applicants. She noted that she anticipates more applicants as the deadline draws nearer. The close date for applications is Friday March 14. Once the close date passes things should start moving a little faster with reviews, setting up interviews, interviews, and hire.

Snow and ice removal

I wanted to give a shout-out to Public Works. During the recent onslaught of snow, cold and ice they kept or streets safe and traversable. Any call I received has been quickly attended too. During the warm trend of 2/24-28 they attacked the snow dumps and hauled everything to our main Cemetery Rd dump and addressed the traditional ice spots such as Pine to Main on Toledo. A strong thank you to Arnold, Isiaha, Michael and Micah!

Holy Cross Electric

HCE has contacted me regarding the Avon to Gilman high power transmission line project that has been under study for the past several years. We have set up a meeting to discuss the current proposal for March 13. This current proposal was agreed to by HCE about a year ago and has been the foundation of the NEPA hearings. The difference from prior iterations is an additional mile or so of undergrounding from the Vail Boneyard to the USFS office and they eliminated the HWY 24 overhead crossing by undergrounding it. Additionally, HCE would like to get back in front of the Council in a near upcoming meeting. I will work with HCE and set a Council meeting date for them to present and field questions.